

May 18, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Re: Support for the Ada County Highway District Access to Opportunity Project

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

Ada county Highway District (ACHD) has requested grant funding through R.A.I.S.E. for the design and development of the Access to Opportunity Project. The Boise Metro Chamber fully endorses their application to improve one of our communities Historically Disadvantaged Communities. The economic impacts of this project will be significant to the area and improve the lives of our residents.

ACHD has a track record of successfully completing projects of this nature. The chamber works hand-in-hand with ACHD whenever we can to improve the business climate in the Boise metro area. Their proposed project will lead to improved economic vitality in our area.

ACHD is a good steward of public dollars and will be a sterling partner to the mission of The U.S. Department of Transportation.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Field

Director of Government Affairs Boise Metro Chamber of Commerce